# How You can Help at home.



### Reading

Reading books in reception and library books in nursery will continue to come home. Please make sure you read regularly and sign your child's reading record.



# Writing

In class, we are focusing on learning to write our names and to correctly form the letters taught through phonics- using and applying them in our writing.

We discourage the children from copying or tracing letters, and encourage the formation of letters independently. If you're not sure how to encourage your child at home, please call in and see your child's teacher.

### **Mathematics**

This half term we will be consolidating our number work. In reception we are thinking about teen numbers, and being confident to count to 20. We are also learning about money. We are using the correct vocabulary: coins, money, penny, pennies, 1p, 2p, 5p, 10p, 20p, 50p, £1, £2, amount, how much?, change.

In nursery the children are learning about 2D shapes, and will continue to practice counting to 10 [and beyond]

### Assessment

Tapestry is our assessment tool and we are enjoying some of the information some of our parents have shared with us. We would be grateful if all Nursery and Reception parents who are yet to sign up would call in to see the teachers with an email address and we can add you. You will then be able to see your child's progress as it happens!



# Nursery and Reception

# Half Termly Newsletter 10<sup>th</sup> March 2017



We Work, We Play,





We Care, We Pray



# Half Termly Overview of Work

Literacy: In Nursery and Reception, the children are exploring how things change. We are conducting science experiments and writing about our predictions.

In both Nursery and Reception we will continue to sing nursery rhymes and number rhymes daily.



Mathematics - This term we will be:

- Continuing to count reliably with numbers from one to 5 in Nursery and 15 in Reception; and place them in order.
- Exploring patterns we can see around us, and making our own patterns.
- Using the language of money

## Notices:



#### Snack and Fund

Children will be offered a healthy morning snack which children from both Nursery and Reception can access each morning in Nursery. A huge thank you to those of you who pay the £1 - Please ensure that you bring £1 to school on Monday mornings. This is used for purchasing snack and consumable materials e.g. play dough, prizes and baking ingredients.

### Stay and Play

Every Thursday morning Nursery and Reception will be open from 8.30am for Parents to come in with their children to support and play with them, until 8.55am.

Parents Workshop: we are hosting a 'how to help your child at home' workshop to be held in school on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> March at 9am: please go to the office to sign in. Everyone who attends will have their name put into a hat to win a £10 voucher!

We are collecting:

Old pans, wooden spoons and metal serving spoons for the mud pie kitchen

Please use Facebook and Twitter to keep up to date with the Early Years.





### **Phonics**

This half term we will continue Letters and Sounds phonics Phase 1 and 2.

Phase 1- This will include tuning into sounds in the environment as well as in words.

Phase 2- Children will continue to progress through the phase 2 sounds

s,a,t,p,i,n,m,d,q,o,c,k,ck,e,u ,r,b,f,h,1: we are now encouraging the children to apply these sounds into words.

Phase 3- digraphs: 2 letters, 1 sound: ch. sh. th Phase 1 is where the children in Nursery are developing their skills and phase 2 is where the Reception children are being taught although we are still practicing phase 1 games too.



This half term the topic is 'stories Jesus heard'

Computing - Reception will continue to visit the ICT suite every week to practice logging on to the computers independently.



PE - Reception will be playing games.

Your child needs a NAMED PE kit in school each week.



Homework

In Nursery and Reception, we send home challenges home. These are fun to do and can be done as part of your family adventures each weekend